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Troy Lawrence – New Law Clerk to Judge Vaughan 
 
My name is Troy, and I am Judge Vaughan’s new term law clerk. I was born and 
raised in Gorham, Maine, and graduated from the University of Maine (Go Black 
Bears!). Afterwards, I graduated from the University of Maine School of Law and 
accepted a position clerking for a state-level district court judge in Elko, Nevada. 
Although Elko is a small town located in the middle of nowhere, it was a fun and 
exciting clerking experience because I was able to work on unique legal issues and 
witness intense criminal trials (featured on Dateline!). Later, I was elevated to a 
clerkship with the Nevada Court of Appeals in Las Vegas. Currently, I am admitted 
to practice law in both Arizona and Nevada. I am new to Florida but so far enjoy the 
weather, food, and nice people – although I am still getting used to the wildlife. 
 
 

 


